Distance Runners Lead PHS Indoor Track Effort
By Jeff Stuart

 “It was another successful season,” said Poolesville High School Head Indoor Track Coach Mike Trumbull. “With the new standards to get into the regional meet, our kids had to work much harder, and the hard work paid off. We did not get as many to states this year as we have in the past, but all the athletes were running their best times of their careers each week. We had four athletes qualify for states, senior Jordan Psaltakis (1600m), sophomores Chase Weaverling (3200m) and Chelsie Pennello (1600m/3200m), and freshman Claire Beautz (1600m/3200m). Distance coach Prasad Gerard did a great job of getting these four ready to compete at a high level.
“Senior Jordan Psaltakis ran a personal best in the 1600m to finish in fifth place overall. He ran a very aggressive race from the beginning that put him in a great position to run the race he did. It was a great way for him to end his indoor career with Poolesville.
“Chase Weaverling ran a personal best in the 3200m and finished sixth overall. He had been trying to crack the ten-minute barrier in the two mile all season and was finally able to achieve that feat after all the weeks of hard work at practice. 

“Chelsie Pennello finished third overall in the 1600m with a blistering kick in the final 100 meters. She came back a few hours later and ran a personal best in the 3200m to finish sixth overall. Chelsie has put together solid performances each and every week. She has worked hard all season and is expecting to continue her success from the cross country and now the indoor seasons into the spring track season.

“Claire Beautz steadily improved throughout her first indoor track season. She finished just behind Chelsie in the 1600m to garner fifth place overall and then went on to run a strong last half mile in the 3200m to run a personal best and a third place finish. Claire is a very talented runner who really came into her own the past month of the season under the guidance of Chelsie and Coach Gerard. We expect big things from her this spring season.”
At the 2A MPSSAA Indoor Track Championship held at the Prince George’s County Sports Complex on February 20 and 21, the girls, with nineteen points, finished twelfth, just a point out of a tie for seventh and six points out of fifth. Sophomore Pennello’s third place finish (5:29.58) in the 1600m and sixth in the 3200 totaled nine points. Freshman Beautz’s fifth in the 1600 and third in the 3200 (11:53.39) added ten more team points. 
The boys totaled seven points, finishing twenty-second, with Psaltakis (4:38.01) finishing fifth in the 1600 for four points and Weaverling (9:57.86 3) finishing sixth in the 3200 for three more. 
In the 2A West Regional, hosted by Middletown High School and held in Hagerstown, junior Nusrat Molla finished eleventh in the girls 500. Pennello (5:25.45 and 11:58.140) and Beautz (5:40.65 and 12:05.47) were third and fourth in the 1600 and second and fourth, respectively, in the 3200.  
